Louisiana Children's Trust Fund
BOARD MEETING MINUTES

January 24, 2019
ATTENDANTS

Board Members Present

Franchesca Hamilton-Acker, Louisiana Bar Association
Dr. Rhenda Hodnett, DCFS/Child Welfare
Gail Grover, DPS&C Office of Juvenile Justice
Yolanda Motley, Early Childhood Education
Dr. Alicia Kober, LA State Medical Society
Martin McClendon, Religious Community

Patti Gates, NASW LA 

Melanie Washington for Dr. Dana Hunter, Children’s Cabinet
Board Members Absent

Ivy Starns, Department of Education
April Wehrs, Chamber of Commerce Executives

Dr. Angela Breidenstine, Louisiana Psychological Association
Carnell Washington, NAACP
Gloria Moultrie, University Community
Judge M’Elise Trahan, Juvenile and Family Court Judges
Staff   

Katina Semien, Executive Director

Michele M. Rabalais, Executive Secretary

Call to Order
Francesca Hamilton-Acker, Board Chair, welcomed Board Members, introductions were made and the meeting was called to order.
Approval of minutes:  Rhenda Hodnett made a motion for approval of the October 5, 2018 minutes as presented. Patti Gates seconded the motion.  All approved.  Motion carried.
Financial report:  The Executive Director presented the Financial Report.  Copies were distributed to all Board Members.  The Executive Director reported that there has been an increase in birth certificate funds as of November, 2018.  
Franchesca Hamilton-Acker requested info as to how the CTF budget is developed.  Does the CTF Board have any say in the budget or is it developed by the Governor’s Office?  The Executive Director will invite Connie Nelson, Director of Finance and Administration to attend the next Board Meeting to further discuss the CTF Budget.  Discussion followed.

Gail Grover made a motion to accept the Financial Report as presented.  Yolanda Motley seconded the motion.  All approved.  Financial report accepted as presented.
Chairman’s Report:  Franchesca Hamilton-Acker, Board Chair, presented the Chairman’s Report.  
The Board Chair presented the following updates:
Meeting dates for the entire year were sent out to Board Members.  Several Board Members had issues with meetings being held on Thursday.  A majority of Board Members preferred having Board Meetings on Friday.  The Executive Director will send out a doodle poll out to Board Members to see which dates work best for the majority.

Web-site launch:  The new CTF web-site (http://www.louisianactf.org) has been launched.  All Board Members are asked to view the web-site and send in any comments and recommendations.  There is a link for the Board.  Ms. Acker requested that all Board Members send in pictures of themselves to be posted on the web-site.

Grant Application Release:  Grant applications have been released and copies are available on the web-site.  Applications are due back to the CTF Office no later than February 22, 2019.  Board Members are encouraged to distribute applications to organizations that meet the requirements and may be interested in applying.  
Rhenda Hodnett reported that as part of the program improvement plan which is getting ready to begin DCFS is looking at one geographical area of the state where they are trying to map out a plan of continuum of services from primary prevention to treatment to see what this would look like and how it would work.  DCFS is looking at Livingston parish as it is the parish where most children per capita are removed.  47 out of 49 children removed in Livingston parish were removed due to alcohol/drug abuse.  DCFS will be convening a series of meetings to see what the issues are and what is causing these problems.  Ms. Hodnett asked how DCFS and LCTF can work together in preventing these issues and having a shared goal and shared vision concerning prevention.  Franchesca Hamilton-Acker stated she would like to see DCFS and LCTF collaborate and assist with the prevention efforts even if it is just providing data and being at the table for the upcoming meetings.  Discussion followed.
In addition Ms. Acker reminded all Board Members to complete their financial disclosure forms.  Anyone needing a copy of the form should contact the LCTF Office.

Executive Director’s Report:  Katina Semien, Executive Director, presented the Executive Director’s report.
The Executive Director distributed copies of the LCTF Annual Report that was completed by the LSU Social Research and Evaluation Center (SREC).  SREC is in the process of obtaining mid-year reports from grantees at this time.
Ms. Semien reminded Board Members that the web-site is up and running (LouisianaCTF.org) and encouraged all Board Members to visit the site.

In addition the Executive Director reported that she along with the Board Chair recorded a training session for all CTF grant applicants.  The training contains a power point and is an available training resource on the web-site.

The Executive Director has been participating with CTF’s federal partners regarding the CBCAP grant and has begun her statewide site visits.  A listing of scheduled site visits was distributed to Board Members.  Board Members are invited to attend any visits.

The Executive Director is working on the Legislative Annual Report, the CBCAP Mid-Year Annual Report and the Day at the Capitol.  LCTF has not been affected by the Government shut down.  LCTF is in the planning stages of the Day at the Capitol.  

Ms. Semien will be meeting with Amanda Brunson formerly of Prevent Child Abuse Louisiana (PCAL) to discuss what services LCTF can pick up that have been shut down due to PCAL’s shutting down.  A report of this meeting will be sent to Board Members.  Discussion followed.

The Executive Director informed the Board that ULL will be hosting an ACE Summit:  Promoting a Culture of CARE on March 28-29th that is being sponsored by CTF.  Paula Zeanah submitted a request for additional funding as a result of increased registration.  Discussion followed.
New Business:  

2019-20 Grant Requests:  
Selection of Grant Review Chairman:  Yolanda Motley has agreed to serve as the Grant Review Chairman.  All approved.
State Plan Completion:  The Executive Director informed the Board that she is in receipt of two proposals/quotes for the State Plan that is due by June, 2020 from Team Dynamics and Southern University.  LSU was asked but declined to submit a proposal.  Discussion followed.
Rhenda Hodnett made a motion to accept Team Dynamics proposal to produce the 2020-2025 State Plan.  Yolanda Motley seconded the motion.  All approved.  Motion carried.
Upcoming Legislative Session:  The Executive Director informed the Board that the Legislative Session is coming up and she will keep the Board informed about any and all legislation concerning children and families.  Discussion followed.
Public Comments:
No comments

Adjournment:  Meeting adjourned.  
NEXT MEETING:  January 24, 2019 
12:00 to 2:00 pm




Location:  Claiborne Building, Thomas Jefferson Room 136A 
